
Dear Senators,  
As one of the few pediatricians in the country who is speaking up about vaccine safety issues, I 
sometimes wonder what world my colleagues are living in. I see vaccine damage every day in my 
practice, from autoimmune disorders and neurological issues to developmental delays and so much 
more.  
 
We simply must let parents be parents.  We must preserve informed consent and strengthen it. 
Without informed consent we have become sales and distribution forces for the pharmaceutical 
companies that have very cleverly infiltrated our academic and medical societies and institutions by 
making increased vaccination a quality measure.  Pharma successfully did the same thing when they 
made pain a vital sign and we were all giving out oxycontin like it was candy. We all now how that 
ended.  
 
Since vaccines manufacturers and the doctors who administer vaccines are completely shielded from 
liability for vaccine injuries and deaths we MUST: 
1.  SUPPORT SB 580 which requires vaccine providers to inform parents of vaccines required 
for school and of exemptions 
2.  SUPPORT SB 869 which requires health care practitioners to obtain informed consent 
before administering vaccines. 
3.  SUPPORT SB 914 which establishes that is unlawful for an employer to mandate vaccine 
for employees. 
 
Please restore sanity to our State, and support these bills that give the choice of what medical care 
our children and employees receive back to the parents and the individual. The public health of our 
State will not be harmed. The State still has emergency powers to require quarantine of unprotected 
individuals or those carrying an infection of concern, in the case of an emergency.  
 
I've now personally seen two teenagers in my pediatric clinic who are struggling from chronic health issues as a result of 
the HPV vaccine. For one teen, it was given at school at the age of 15 without parents knowledge or consent. While that is 
legal here in the State of Oregon, where 15 is the age of consent for medical procedures, I doubt very much that the 
teen's consent was fully informed consent. How can it make sense to give a 15 year old a dangerous vaccine without 
consultation with that child's doctor and parents? The patient or parent should be given sufficient information in writing or 
verbally, by their doctor, that allows for a thorough discussion of the risks and benefits of vaccines. 
 
Please realize that most ER's, Hospitals and doctors are vaccine sales people. They don't even understand the 
mechanisms of how these vaccines are destroying our children's immune systems. We must have INFORMED 
CONSENT. giving a child a CDC VIS (Vaccine Information Sheet) is not informed consent. Of course the Childhood 
immunization act of 1986 removes all liability for everyone involved. 
 
Neither SB 869 or SB 580 are going to place undue burdens on doctors to comply.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 Paul Thomas MD   
Founding Director of PIC (Physicians for Informed Consent) 
Co-Chair for OFMF (Oregonians for Medical Freedom) 
www.drpaul.md 
www.drpaulapproved.com 
https://www.youtube.com/user/paulthomasmd 
Author of The Vaccine-Friendly Plan ...  
http://www.randomhousebooks.com/books/534798/ 
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